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COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD MEETING MINUTES septembern 10,1990

Carol Boyce opened the mecbdneg ab the Goleta libwvary at 7:30 p.m.
There were 63 members signed in on the roster. Mary Bursek did not
introduce any new members at this meeting.

Carol welcomed all and explained the reduced level of air-conditioning
was a problem that the library staff was trying to correct. Fans were
brought by members to ease comfort. Due to the increased size of the
group and to facilitate easier parking the possibility of moving the
meeting place to General Research is being explored.

The newsletter now comes with an address label attached so that if
one is not able to attend a meeting, news of the group will reach
everyone at approximately the same time. This will also help maintain
the existing mebership so they not drift away.

Mary Ellen Hopkins has requested all log cabin quilts made for her
challenge so that they may be photographed. Possibly there will be
extra Padecsiin her beols wikth pictires ©f quilts Ffrom this group.

The quilts for the Battered Women's Shelter are due in December.
Labels are available for sewing on the back and completed quilts can be
given to Marge Hall.

Doris Floyd frem the Carpinteria Quilt group, showed a "Lightning
Struck Nime Patchi!imade as an eppeortuniy quilt by her group. Tickets
were aveadlgble for $1.00 or 6 For $5.00,

Thewre was @ table set up in the baeck of the room as a silent
auction by Harriet Berk.

Colby Kline thanked those who brought refreshments to both the
August and September meetings. She also announced that the center of
the Museum quilt has been quilted and the group is ready to begin gquilting the
borders. Volunteers are requested so all quilting will be complete by

Dec. 31st. Applications for submitting a quilt to the Museum 1991 show are
in the flyer box.

Rebecca Mealy passed out sign up sheets requesting volunteers to
help with set-up, running, and clean-up of Goleta Valley Days slated for
Oct. 20th. Those wishing to display a quilt must bring to the
October meeting or give to Zetta Hanna after that date for hanging.

Norah McMeeking announced there will be two get acquainted coffees
at the home of Sharon Doyle on Thursday September 27th. Please let Sharon
know which coffee you are planning to attend.

Coastal Quilters will be decorating the Library window display
for the month of November. Irene Mason and Jan Erb will be in charge
of this. Christmas theme items for the window can be brought to the October
meeting or direectly to either one of them.

Denise Clark announced thatl196 tickets were sold and after expenses

the Guild made $1,009.09. June Brandon sold ovier G5l 00 land gets a frec
membership for 1991.




8 September 12, 1990

zetta Hanna of the Nominating committee thanked all who have volunteered
She and Sheila Wylie compiled names from forms distributed at the August
~meeting. More volunteers were requested to broaden the scope of in-

‘volvement.

Judy Gorrindo displayed 20 completed elghﬁ'lnch angel squares
she has thus far collected for the December door prize. If more squares
are collected she will make a quilt and several small wall hangings.
Tickets will be sold at both the November and December meeting for this.

Susan Cochran inspected the nature challenge progress of those
members bringing their "work-in-progress" quilt in a brown bag to
the meeting. FEach received a ticket for the basket with her name on it.
A drawing was held and Rebecca Mealy won the prize of quilt wrapping
paper.

Jan Inouye announced that the nature challenge was due in October.
She showed ribbons that would hang on each gquilt entered in the Museum
show. She also said there were still a few openings for: the work-
shop scheduled for Thursday with Vicki Johnson.

The November meeting will be Rosalind Perry'énd the Marie Webster quilts.

Carol Ludwig drew numbers for the door prize and the winners were:
Jean Daniels - Bundle of Quilters newsletter magazines
Marie Finck - Material
Susan Cochran - Notepaper
Ellie Wright - Notepaper , quilting theme
\Colby Kline .- cross stitch

Mag§e Godwin passed out a candy corn patterfl for October block -
of the B”menth:. There was none for this menth.

Show and Tell was begun, Those showing quilts were Jean Ortega (she
came from Santa Maria and had her top quilted by someone for $30.00),
Suye Gollins, Claire Hemke, Debbie Durlak (terrific triangles), Barbara
Maxwell (combining Ginny Beyer prints and Hoffman fabric), Ellie
Wright ( a Crystal Carter Halloween wall hanging from her Holiday
Happenings book), Jane Harrah (terrific triangles), Carol Boyce
(Roman Cross and a Hoffman challenge) and Susan Cochran (a Hoffman
challenge).

Jan introduced Vicki Johnson who was our guest speaker. She resides in
Soguel and is a graduate of the U. of Michigan graphic arts who also
taught at the College of the Redlands. She presented a series of
slides on fabriec painting and guilts with a Mendeecino theme. All were
on:- display and available for sale.

The program ended at 9:15 p.m. and refreshments served.
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Coastal Quilters Guild PO. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160

1990 FUNDRAISERS.

OUR OPPORTUNITY QUILT, THIS YEAR RAISED ABOUT $1000 WITH $1. TICKETS.
IT WAS FINISHED EARLY AND TAKEN TO JULY 4TH STOW HISTORIC HOUSE
CELEBRATION AND BRINKERHOFF STREET CELEBRATION (A COLLECTION OF
ZNIIQUE HOUSES, WITH THEIR: OWNE OUIREHR BDESPEAYS: ON JULY (7T,

VARTOUS MEMBERS BORROWEED THE QUITLE, TEOK LT FO MEETINES, TOOK IT
TO WORK, EIEEC AND SOLD TECKEELS. WE HAVE HAD 2 OPPORTUNITY QUILTS
THE LAST SEVERAL YEARS. THIS YEAR WE DID SO WELIL ON ONE, AND

WE WANT MEMBERS TO WORK ON QUILTS FOR MINI QUILT AUCTION FOR

MAY 1991, THAT WE ARE ONLY GOING TO DO ONE.

FEBRUARY 1990 MEETING WAS A SILENT AUCTION, MEMBERS BROUGHT UNWANTED
SEWING ITEMS, SCRAPS, ANYTHING. WE PUT THEM OUT ON TABLES, WITH
PAPERS ON THEM. PEOPLE WROTE THEIR BIDS AND NAMES ON THE PAPERS,
AFTER A SPECIFICIED AMOUNT OF TIME, AN END WAS CALLED AND PEOPLE
PAID POR THE ITEMS. WE RAISED ABOUT $273, WITH 45 PRESENT . ;
AT THE MEETING.

COFFEE CUP QUILT. ONE OF THE MEMBERS DECIDED TO EXPAND ON A POPULAR
BLOCK-OF-THE-MONTH WE HAD. SHE ASKED PEOPLE TO DONATE COFFEE
CUP BLOCKS. SHE PUT THEM TOGETHER INTO A WALL HANGING AND WE USED
IT AS A DOOR PRISE AT THE JUNE MEETING. IT WAS A MUCH WANTED ITEM,
WE RAISED $189 WITH $1 TICKETS. THERE WERE 73 PEOPLE PRESENT.

CHRISTMAS ANGEL WALL HANGING. ANOTHER MEMBER DECIDED TO EXPAND ON
AN ANGEL BLOCK WE HAD LAST YEAR AS BLOCK-OF-THE-MONTH.
SHE BOUGHT BACKGROUND FABRIC AND PASSED OUT PATTERNS. PEOPLE PUT
A LOT OF INDIVIDUAL DETAIL ON THEIR ANGELS. SHE WILL PUT THEM
TOGETHER INTO 1 OR 2 WALLHANGINS TO BE USED AS DOOR PRISE IN DEC.
WE WIEE: SELTL S1.. WICKEES N@V: 2ND DEEC.

THIS YEAR ONE OF OUR MEMBERS WITH A MACINTOSH COMPUTER, PRINTED UP
12 OF OUR BLOCKS—OF-THE-MONTH, AND PUT THEM INTO A BOOK. IT HAD
A INTERESTING COVER, WE ZEROXED AND STAPLED AND SOLD TO $3. MEMBERS
AND $4. NON-MEMBERS. WE SOLD THEM AT THE MEETINGS AND AT OTHER
FUNCTIONS. WE RAISED ABOUT $120. MOSTLY FROM MEMBERS. WE DIDN'T
SEIEELE MANY 6 W E PUBETE

FONEY MINUS EXPENSES GOES INTO THE GENERAL FUND, AND IS ALREADY ANTICIPATED
BY THE BUDGET FOR THIS YEAR. IF WE RAISE MORE THAN EXPECTED, WE MAY ADD
EXTRA EXPENSES DURING THE YEAR FOR SPECIAL THINGS OR WILL HAVE MORE MONEY
TO BUBDGEL EOR NEXE VEAR.
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1. OPPORTUNITY QUILT, THIS YEAR RAISED ABOUT 1000. TICKETS $1.
IT WAS FINISHED EARLY AND TAKEN TO JULY 4TH STOW HISTORIC HOUSE

CELEBRATION AND BRINKERHOFF STREET CELEBRATION (A COLLECTION OF
ANTIQUE HOUSES, WITH THEIR OWN QUILT DISPLAY) ON JULY 7TH.
VARIOUS MEMBERS BORROWED THE QUILT, TOOK IT TO MEETINGS, TOOK IT

TO WORK, ETC AND SOLD TICKETS. WE HAVE HAD 2 OPPORTUNITY QUILTS
THE LAST SEVERAL YEARS. THIS YEAR WE DID SO WELL ON ONE, AND
WE WANT MEMBERS TO WORK ON QUILTS FOR MINI QUILT AUCTION FOR
MAY 1991, THAT WE ARE ONLY GOING TO DO ONE.

2. FEBRUARY 1990 MEETING WAS A SILENT AUCTION, MEMBERS BROUGHT UNWANTED
SEWING ITEMS, SCRAPS, ANYTHING. WE PUT THEM OUT ON TABLES, WITH
PAPERS ON THEM. PEOPLE WROTE THEIR BIDS AND NAMES ON THE PAPERS,
AFTER A SPECIFICIED AMOUNT OF TIME, AN END WAS CALLED AND PEOPLE
PAID FOR THE ITEMS. WE RAISED ABOUT $200, WITH 50 PEOPLE PRESENT
AT THE MEETING.

3. COFFEE CUP QUILT. ONE OF THE MEMBERS DECIDED TO EXPAND ON A POPULAR
BLOCK-OF-THE-MONTH WE HAD. SHE ASKED PEOPLE TO DONATE COFFEE
CUP BLOCKS. SHE PUT THEM TOGETHER :INTO A WALL HANGING AND WE USED

IT AS A DOOR PRICE. IT WAS A MUCH WANTED ITEM, WE RAISED $150 ON $1 TICKET

4. ANGLE WALL HANGING. ANOTHER MEMBER DECIDED TO EXPAND ON AN ANGLE BLOCK
WE HAD LAST YEAR AS BLOCK-OF-THE-MONTH. SHE BOUGHT BACKGROUND FABRIC
AND PASSED OUT PATTERNS. PEOPLE PUT A LOT OF INDIVIDUAL DETAIL ON
THEIR ANGLES. SHE WILL PUT THEM TOGETHER INTO 1 OR 2 WALLHANGINS TO
BE USED AS DOOR PRISE IN DEC. WE WILL SELL TICKETS NOV AND DEC.

5. THIS YEAR ONE OF OUR MEMBERS WITH A MACINTOSH COMPUTER, PRINTED UP
12 BLOCKS-OF-THE-MONTH, AND PUT WHEM INTO A BOOK. IT HAD A INTERESTING

COVER, WE ZEROXED AND STAPLED AND SOLD TO $3. MEMBERS AND $4. NON-MEMBERS.

WE SOLD THEM AT THE MEETINGS AND AT OTHER FUNCTIONS. WE RAISED ABOUT
$ . MOSTLY FROM MEMBERS. WE DIDN'T SELL MANY TO THE PUBLIC.

MONEY MINUS EXPENSES GOES INTO THE GENERAL FUND, AND IS EXPECTED BY THIS
YEARS BUDGET. IF WE RAISE MORE THAN EXPECTED, WE WILL HAVE MORE TO BUDGET
NEXT YEAR.
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